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Northampton Swimming Club (NSC) is fully aware that the use of social media and image capturing/recording mobile devices within today’s environment can have a positive impact on the club and individuals. However, we are also fully aware these tools can be misused and cause upset and negativity amongst all members of the club (swimmers, parents, volunteers and coaches).  We have therefore detailed below our social media and mobile devices policy for all members of the NSC to adhere to.  

If it is brought to our attention that there is a breach to this policy, Northampton Swimming Club will consider and implement the best course of action to take.  Please read the details of the policy below:-
Social media (including websites, blogs, forums; social networks, such as but not limited to Facebook, LinkedIn, Twitter, Instagram, Weibo and Snapchat; video-sharing sites such as but not limited to YouTube; and email) are a common means of communication and self-expression. It is essential that all members, volunteers and those associated with members of Northampton Swimming Club make informed decisions about how they use all online communications. Anything posted is a reflection on NSC as a whole. 
Everyone involved with NSC has the responsibility to safeguard both in and out of the pool, the buildings and the changing rooms, and this includes ensuring responsible communications between members.

It is the responsibility of NSC and all its members to:-
· Refrain from publishing negative comments about other swimmers, coaches or other members of the club or other clubs on any form of social media site
· Avoid hostile or harassing communications in any posts or other communication (e.g.on-line, text and phone).
· Not use equipment (including mobile phones) to record inappropriately or irresponsibly within the changing rooms or any building the club uses. This includes training sites and competition locations.

· Never to record or take images of any member of the club, including other swimmers, parents, volunteers or coaches without ensuring you have prior permission of the individual(s) involved.

· Ensure all posted images and recordings, if prior permission is given, is appropriate and will not be detrimental to those involved or bring the clubs reputation into disrepute.
If in doubt:-



1.
Use common sense

2.
Be respectful

3.
Respect copyrights and fair use

4.
Be aware of confidentiality and data protection
Social Media and the use of Mobile devices guidance
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‘Think before you click’














